Daily Trench Journal 

Area A

Trench 9 

July 13, 2002

We worked in L6 first still trying to find the lines of the ash soil this phase is mixed between the mudbrick slump, part of the mudbrick wall at the NW corner and the ash itself.  For this reason I did not take a soil sample this morning. 

In L5 we cleaned off .05m off the top of mudbrick slum at the top of the NW to articulate the bricks at the top of the wall.  In the NE corner that juts out from the rest of the locus, we scraped a few centimeters off of the top to see how thick the wall is an whether it meets the ashy layer in L5/L6.  So far we have only found one brick at the west end of the section that is poorly preserved.  

Half way through the morning we began to think L6 was a pit because the soil was so much softer in certain areas than others.  We changed bags and dug about .20m down with a trowel.  We also screened a few buckets at a 1:5 ratio and found a small bead that is not pottery but some other material.  We found a small find, KT 12, that was a small clay vessel that looked like a cup with a hole through it.  There were also some nice pottery rim sherds, lots of shell and backed clay and mudbrick pieces.  Finally because the area was so mixed between very soft ash and less soft ash we thought that maybe we weren’t in a pit but an entire ash layer.  In the section that we can see of the mudbrick wall, the very center is either cut by a pit or the pit is directly behind the mudbrick wall and one of the bricks was lost during digging.  Either way, the ash layer is much bigger than a pit and is definitely situated behind the wall, we do not find any of the ash fill any further north than the wall.  Because we changed plans we changed bags, so now we are digging about .5m around the pit we dug and coming down slowly around it starting at the west side and working east in L6.  Throughout the fill in L6 we have been finding burnt clay pieces that are a brown orange color as well as the bright orange baked clay chunks associated with ovens.  

In L5 we pulled off a bit of pedastaled debris that appeared to be left over slump from the last locus but was actually a very large and intact mudbrick.  Part of it broke off and so there are now 2 samples for flotation.  We also went down about 5cm at the East baulk, an area above the adjacent ashy fill and found that at the baulk the soil is compacted and as you move closer to the west baulk the soil gets softer and softer.  

